



Brian Schroeder – Superintendent of Public Instruction Chad Auer - Deputy Superintendent of Public Instruction

## MEMORANDUM NO. 2022-070

TO: School District Superintendents

**Curriculum Directors** 

FROM: Wanda Maloney, Chief Policy Officer

DATE: May 23, 2022

**SUBJECT:** 21st Century Community Learning Centers Grant - Intent to Apply

## 21CCLC INTENT TO APPLY FORM DUE JUNE 10

Interested applicants for the Cohort 15 competition under Title IV, Part B, the Nita M. Lowey 21st Century Community Learning Centers (21stCCLC), should submit a Cohort 15 Intent to Apply Google form by Friday, June 10, 2022. This form is not required to apply for a 21CCLC grant but will be used to communicate with potential applicants about the application process, gaining access to the online grant portal to apply, dates of applicant forums, and any changes to the submission timeline.

As required by federal legislation, the Wyoming Department of Education will give priority to proposals to serve schools identified for comprehensive or targeted support, as well as other low-performing, schoolwide Title I-eligible schools. Schools with less than 25 percent free and reduced lunch eligibility can not be served through this grant.

More information about the 21CCLC program, including grant goals, program design, competition requirements, eligibility, and more will be shared **here**.

For more information, contact Karen Bierhaus, 21st CCLC Program Manager, at 307-857-9284 or karen.bierhaus@wyo.gov.